TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

AUGUST 8TH, 2011


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on 

August 8th, 2011 at the Stanford Town Hall.  The Special Meeting was called in order to hold a public hearing for proposed Local Law #2 of 2011, the moratorium extension.   Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:
Mark D’Agostino - present




Thomas Dewhirst - present




Christopher Flynn - present




Johanna Shafer – present



Virginia Stern – present


Also in attendance was Attorney for the Town, William Bogle, Jr.

PUBLIC HEARING:

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #2 OF 2011

ENACTING A NINE-MONTH EXTENSION OF THE MORATORIUM ON THE SUBDIVISION OF LAND IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO REVISE THE SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Chris Flynn, to close the regular meeting and go into the scheduled public hearing for this moratorium extension.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.


The only comment from the public was from Mel Eiger, Attlebury Hill Road.  Mr. Eiger asked if the draft local law was on the Town’s website.  It had not been put on.


The Board members discussed this proposed moratorium extension version.  After discussion, Attorney Bogle would draft another less restrictive version that would eliminate waiver requests for lot-line alterations, new 2-lot subdivisions and new area variances.


A motion to close the public hearing was made by Virginia Stern at 8 PM, seconded by Johanna Shaffer.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.


A motion to have the two versions of this draft local law put on the Town’s website was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Chris Flynn.  Motion carried.


A motion was made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Chris Flynn, to close the Special Meeting and go into the Board’s regularly scheduled Workshop Meeting.  Motion carried.


At 9:35 PM, a motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Chris Flynn, to go back into the Special Meeting in order to have an Executive Session of the Board.  Motion carried.

A motion to go into this Executive Session was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shaffer.  Motion carried.

At 9:45 PM, a motion was made to close the Executive Session and go back into the Special Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Chris Flynn, to proceed to arbitration concerning the unfair labor practices charge in regard to health insurance.   Roll call vote as follows:  
Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes





Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes





Councilman Christopher Flynn – yes





Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes





Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to adjourn the Special Meeting at 9:48 PM.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

Note: Minutes taken after the Executive Session by Councilwoman Johanna Shafer


